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LAST MONTH
As last months meeting fell on Good Friday the number of players was slightly
down due to family commitments and holidays, however the atmosphere was
relaxed and the show carried on with an Easter theme as Bob and Charlotte
gave out a mini Easter egg with each £1 raffle ticket sold for the Red Cobra
guitar raffle. The sale of these £1 tickets is to fund the new LED lighting that
the club has bought to improve the playing experience for all of us, players and
viewers  alike,  as  well  as  being  energy  efficient  these  give  out  little  heat
compared to traditional incandescent lighting units so we are helping to save
the planet.

THE PLAYERS
Barry Gibson opened the night with a few solo numbers before joining up with 
the house band, Breakthru' to start the night off.
Bob Withrington -Spring is Nearly Here, Mountains of the Moon
Steve J - Apache, Sleepwalk (my latest tune)
John Cade – Atlantis, Shindig
Gareth Morgan – Frightened City, Midnight
Phil & Susan – Saturday Night at the Duckpond, Do you wanna Dance?
Gordon Smith (Sang) – Move It, I could easily Fall
Tony Knight – Foot Tapper, Cavatina
Eugene – Peace Pipe, Theme for Young Lovers
Barry Gibson – I wish I could Shimmy Like my Sister Arthur, Frightened City
'Albatross' Joe – After an impromptu demonstration on how to tune your guitar
Joe gave us his excellent rendition of Albatross followed by Wonderful Land

Barry Gibson plays with Breakthru'

Steve Deeds, John Ross, Mark Winter, Barry Gibson, Bob Dore, Paul Larkin & Peter Netley

http://www.shadowmusic.co.uk/
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CLIFF, ELVIS AND FRIENDS
Dear All
As many of you know, I am putting on a charity concert at Knebworth Village 
Hall at 7.30pm on Saturday 28 June in memory of Stephen Swann.

We’re a bunch of his musical chums whom Stephen employed every year for
the Cliff/Shads concerts he put on in Knebworth; these raised funds for his
local church, so he used to call us St Martins Shadows.  This is our chance to
do something for him, so we’re renaming ourselves Stephen's Shadows. That
gives a clue to some of the music! Our singer Ian Geast will join us again with
Cliff numbers, as always, but also Elvis and other songs of the era.

I’d like Stephen’s musical buddies to be aware and, if possible, to come along
and support  us.   If  you book,  please say which branch of  Stephen’s  many
friends/family you are from and we’ll try to seat you at a suitable table.

Iain Purdon
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“HANK” – THE LATEST ALBUM

This year sees the 60th anniversary of the Fender Stratocaster guitar. We all
know that Hank owned the first Stratocaster imported into the UK which was
bought for him by Cliff Richard. To coincide with the “Strats” 60th anniversary,
Hank has a new album which is simply called, “HANK” and is to be released on
2nd June 2014.  The album has  a  Summer theme.  Nine of  the tracks  were
arranged by Hank along with his son, Ben and with backing vocals from his
daughter, Tahlia.
This is now available to pre-order from around £9.97

A Taste Of Honey
Sealed With A Kiss
California Girls
I Only Have Eyes For You
I Can See Clearly Now
Summertime Blues
You Are The Sunshine Of My Life
Summertime
Good Day Sunshine
Message In A Bottle
* Summer Guitar
Summer Of '42
What A Day For A Daydream
Waterloo Sunset

* Summer Guitar is Hank's own composition

EASTBOURNE SHADOWS CLUB

Our friends at The Eastbourne Shadows Club have announced that they will be
changing the venue to a much larger hall, this will allow us a lot more room
and a better stage area for a band to back players and also the venue has a
large car park right next door.

New venue is to be at:
Eastbourne Fishermans' Club

Royal Parade, Eastbourne
East Sussex  BN22 7AA

Same dates as before (last Sunday of the month)
May 25th June 29th July 27th 
Aug 31st Sept 28th Oct 26th 
Nov 30th Dec 21st  (not the last Sunday)

 Hyperlink to map of the area

http://www.doogal.co.uk/ShowMap.php?postcode=BN22%207AA
http://www.amazon.co.uk/Hank-Marvin/dp/B00J5C4WQ2/ref=sr_1_1?s=music&ie=UTF8&qid=1399566959&sr=1-1&keywords=hank+marvin
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http://www.shadowmania.co.uk/
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An Evening with Brian “Licorice” Locking & Cliff Hall

In celebration of the 7th Birthday of our club we are delighted to announce an 
evening with ex-Shadows 

    Brian “Licorice” Locking, Cliff Hall
and also with  Breakthru’ and the shows Musical Director – Barry Gibson 

On Friday 21st November 2014 from 7:30 until late

Tickets for this very special event will be going on sale at our June meeting at
£5 each.

The first part of the evening will run just like our normal club evening with 
players performing either with Breakthru’ or along with backing tracks.
Then after a brief break we can just sit back and enjoy the show.


